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The Children’s Aid Society of Ottawa-Carleton to Honour Foster Parents 
 
The CASOC kicks off the Canadian Foster Family Week on Sunday, October 
17 with a special recognition brunch 
 
Ottawa - October 13, 1999 - Thirty-one individuals and couples are 
being honoured this weekend for their long-time devotion to children in 
the Ottawa-Carleton area. They will be recognized for having 
contributed between five and thirty years to the well being of local 
children.   
 
On Sunday (October 17), the Children’s Aid Society of Ottawa-Carleton 
is hosting a special recognition brunch to thank them and all the 270 
devoted foster families who care for more than 1,000 children each year 
in the region. “As long serving foster families these people have 
demonstrated outstanding commitment and significant contribution to the 
programme,” says Ms. Susan Abell, executive Director of the Children’s 
Aid Society of Ottawa-Carleton.   
 
Three of the couples being honoured have spent thirty (30) years each 
providing top quality care for youth and children in the Ottawa-
Carleton region.  They are Carmen and Raymond Latreille, Marilyn and 
Garrett Lowe, and Joyce and Peter Steele. 
 
The Children’s Aid Society’s brunch kicks off the Canadian Foster 
Family Week that is being celebrated from October 17-23.  
 
“There is pride in watching a child grow and benefit from the time and 
energy invested in their care,” says Ms. Susan Abell, Executive 
Director of the Children's Aid Society of Ottawa-Carleton. “Foster 
families are critical members of our dynamic Ottawa-Carleton team and 
we want to thank them for their valuable contributions,” adds Hélène 
Guindon, recruiter in the Society's Foster Care and Adoptions Services. 
 
Location:  Centurion Banquet Hall, 170 Colonnade Rd. S., Nepean 
 
Time:  11:30-am (Awards at 1-pm) 
 
 


